

Telephone: (519) 376-4440 ext. 1247 Facsimile: (519) 371-0511

E-mail: bbloomfield@owensound.ca Website:

www.owensound.ca

February 2, 2017

Sent VIA Electronic Mail

Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins Minister of Health and Long-Term Care Hepburn Block 10th Floor 80 Grosvenor Street TORONTO ON M7A 2C4

Dear Minister Hoskins:

Re: Enhancing Paramedicine in the Community (EPIC) Program

City Council, at its meeting held on January 30, 2017 considered the above noted matter and the following Resolution No. R-170130-013 was adopted:

"THAT City Council supports the continuation of the Enhancing Paramedicine in the Community Program and requests that the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care continue to fund the EPIC Program."

The EPIC Program has been very successful in Grey County and your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Briana Bloomfield, B.A. (Hons.)

Deputy Clerk

/bb

Members of Owen Sound Council c:

W. Ritchie, City Manager

S. Vokes, Grey County Clerk